Minutes of an Interim Council Meeting of Buckingham Town Council held at 7:10pm following the Public Session on Monday 6th June 2011 in the Town Council Chamber, Cornwall's Meadow, Buckingham.

Present: Cllr. T. Bloomfield

Cllr. H. Cadd Cllr. T. Chan

Cllr. Mrs. G. Collins Cllr. P. Collins Cllr. P. Hirons Cllr. D. Isham Cllr. R. Lehmann Cllr. A. Mahi Cllr. H. Mordue

Cllr. Ms. R. Newell Deputy Mayor

Cllr. L. O'Donoghue Cllr. R. Stuchbury

Cllr. M. Try Cllr. W. Whyte

Also present: Mr. C. Wayman Town Clerk

Mrs. A. Simonds
Mrs. K. McElligott
Mr. S. Dix
Col. R. Litherland
Deputy Town Clerk
Clerical Assistant
Town Plan Officer
Buckingham University

4 Co-option Candidates

4 other members of the public

The Chair was taken by Cllr. Newell in the absence of the Mayor.

94/11 Apologies

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor M. Smith (Town Mayor).

95/11 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

96/11 Co-option of Councillor for Buckingham North

Members received a presentation from Mr. D. Granville on his suitability to be a Town Councillor and what skills he could bring to the position.

Mr. D. Granville left the meeting

Members received presentations from Mr. J. Harvey, Mr. P. Henry & Mr. J. Russell on their suitability to be a Town Councillor and what skills they could bring to the position.

Following the presentations Members voted on who should be co-opted onto the Council. As the first ballot did not yield a candidate with over 50% of the vote, Mr. D.

Ratified 27th June 2011

Granville, Mr. J. Russell and Mr. D. Woolf were eliminated as having the tied lowest vote.

A second vote took place between Mr. J. Harvey and Mr. P. Henry, Mr. Harvey receiving the majority vote.

Members **AGREED** to co-opt Mr. J. Harvey as a Councillor for Buckingham North. Cllr. Harvey signed his declaration of office in the presence of the Town Clerk and took his seat at the table.

Mr. J. Russell and Mr. P. Henry left the meeting

97/11 Buckingham University

Col. Litherland gave an in depth presentation to the Council detailing all the key areas that are affected by the proposed development of the Tingewick Road site. This included buildings, street scene, flooding, transportation, housing and the proposed structure of the site and development once completed.

Cllr. Hirons and Mrs. Simonds left the meeting at this point and Cllrs. O'Donoghue and Lehmann left during the next section.

Members asked a number of questions related to the presentation including the suggestion that the University consult with the Environment Agency regarding proposed bridges linking the site with the existing Hunter Street Campus, what subjects would be taught and how integration with the town's populace would be promoted..

Col. Litherland was thanked for his presentation.

98/11 Chairman's Announcements

There were no Chairman's Announcements.

gg	/11	Date	of nex	t Me	etinas:

Full Council Monday 27th June 2011 Interim Council Monday 25th July 2011

Meeting closed at 8.30 pm

Signed Date	

Interim 6th June 2011 2